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1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT  

At their meeting on the 13 September 2017 Members of the Governance Committee considered the attached report in relation to amended Terms of Reference for both the General Licensing Committee and the Licensing Act Committee. All amendments to the Constitution require full Council approval.
2. RECOMMENDATIONS
2.1 That members note the report and recommendations.

2.2 That the Chairman of the Governance Committee updates Council at the meeting following the meetings of the General Licensing Committee and the Licensing Act Committee on the 19 September 2017.
4.   CORPORATE PRIORITIES
The report relates to the following corporate priorities 

	Clean, green and safe


	
	Strong and healthy communities
	

	Strong South Ribble in the heart of prosperous Lancashire
	
	Efficient, effective and exceptional council
	√


5.   BACKGROUND TO THE REPORT
5.1 As part of the ongoing review of the Constitution there is a need to review the terms of reference for both the General Licensing Committee and the Licensing Act Committee. The review also takes into consideration the independent review of the Licensing Service by Commissioner Mary Ney.

5.2 The report is also due to be considered by the both the General Licensing Committee and the Licensing Act Committee at their meetings on the 19 September 2017.

6.   GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
6.1 Members of the Governance Committee broadly welcomed the proposals but agreed to delegate the final decision to the Chairman and Vice Chairman to recommend the wording for approval to the Council meeting following the meeting of both Licensing Committees. 
7.   WIDER IMPLICATIONS AND BACKGROUND DOCUMENTATION

7.1 Comments of the Statutory Finance Officer
There are no financial implications arising from the report.
7.2 Comments of the Monitoring Officer
The Licensing Committee has the power to delegate its functions to a subcommittee for hearings. This should enable a more effective and streamlined approach.. 
	Other implications: 

· Risk
· Equality & Diversity
· HR & Organisational Development 
· Property & Asset Management

· ICT / Technology

	The review of the terms of reference is important given the recent focus on the Licensing  service as a whole and it is particularly important to give due regard to the views of the  independent review of the Licensing Service by Commissioner Mary Ney in taking forward any proposals.

There are no specific equality or diversity implications arising from this report.

There are no specific HR or OD implications arising from this report.

There are no specific Property and Asset Management implications arising from this report.

There are no specific ICT/ Technology implications arising from this report.
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